SHALLOTTE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

PRE-AGENDA MEETING

FEBRUARY 28, 2006

5:15 P.M.

The Shallotte Board of Aldermen met for a pre-agenda meeting on February 28, 2006 at 5:15 p.m. in the council chambers of the Shallotte Town Hall with Mayor Gerald Long presiding.

Aldermen present:  Jerry Jones, Buddy Kelly, John Kinlaw, Larry Harrelson and Jim Roach

Aldermen absent:  None

Staff present:  Sandy Hewett, Mimi Gaither, Albert Hughes, Paul Sabiston, David Ward, Rodney Gause, Cindy Babson and Attorney Laura Thompson

I.  CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Long called the meeting to order.  A motion was made by John Kinlaw seconded by Buddy Kelly to open the meeting.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

II.  DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. Public Hearings:

· None

· Planning and zoning discussion regarding Cardinal Pointe III, 361 Scot Drive, request for multi-family – Administrator Sabiston stated the applicant would like to build a group of multi-family apartment rentals.  The property is currently zoned Highway Business.  Under the Town’s current UDO, this would meet the qualifications for a Planned Building Group Regulations for Apartments, Townhouses and Condominiums.  He recommends that instead of seeking a conditional use for multi-family under the HB zoning, the Town should rezone the property to R-7 and review it as a Planned Building Group.  The Board agreed and instructed staff to proceed in that manner.

2. Update on Shallotte Point sewer line and Rural Center Grant – Administrator Sabiston – Administrator Sabiston informed the Board that the contract has been awarded to the Town and signed by the Town.  East Coast Engineering is preparing to advertise for the construction of the project. One issue that has arisen is the location of a new major lift station to be located somewhere in the vicinity of Village Pointe Estates and Brierwood Golf Club.  The Board agreed to allow Engineer David Bowman to proceed with the lift station placement.

3. Request for relief from water/sewer bill in excess of $1,000 for New Beginnings Church as a result of a leak – A motion was made by Buddy Kelly seconded by Jim Roach to approve the water/sewer adjustment in the amount of $1,388.56 due to a leak.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

4. Carol Johnson, Brunswick Citizens for a Safe Environment, has requested 5 minutes to speak to the Board of Aldermen concerning the proposed landfill in northwest Brunswick County – Ms. Johnson asked the Board to consider a resolution objecting to the proposed Hugo Neu landfill facility in the town of Northwest in Brunswick County.

5. Carson Durham III, requested to speak to the Board of Aldermen regarding the sewer service agreement with Brunswick County – Mr. Durham distributed handouts to the Board, which have been attached as a permanent record of this minutes (as requested by Mr. Durham).  He discussed the Town of Shallotte’s sewer plant and related issues pertaining to the exchange between the Town and Brunswick County.  He urged the Town to hold a workshop to discuss the exchange further before a final decision was made.

6. Update on sewer interconnection discussions with Brunswick County – the revised draft has been submitted to the County and the County Manager has requested a meeting between the two liaison committees to continue the negotiations.  The meeting will be held next Friday, March 10th.

7. Discussion regarding establishing executive committee for Fire Station and Town Hall Master Plan projects – It was decided the executive committee for the Fire Station project will consist of the following persons:

· Mayor Gerald Long

· Administrator Paul Sabiston

· Alderman Larry Harrelson

· Interim Fire Chief David Ward

· Fire Marshal Jim VerMeersch

· Fire Department volunteer – to be determined by the membership

· Citizen – to be determined

8. Discussion regarding proposed ordinance amending the franchise agreement regulating cable TV and related communications – Administrator Sabiston informed the Board of NC SB 622 which the NC General Assembly passed last year.  It permits local jurisdictions who have franchise agreements/ordinances to collect up to 5% of the gross receipts from the cable provider for the customers within the Town’s jurisdiction.  The bill imposes on the cable providers a 7% tax to be paid to the state.  If the local jurisdiction does not collect its 5% from the franchiser, then it goes to the state.  If the proposed ordinance is adopted, it would require quarterly payments to the Town starting June 1, 2006.  The ordinance, prepared by Dave Harris, was recommended to the Town by Chris May.  A motion was made by Buddy Kelly seconded by Jim Roach to move forward with the proposed ordinance.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

9. Administrative Reports(s) – The Board agreed to deem property as surplus and advertise for sealed bids, as requested by Albert Hughes and Rodney Gause.

10. FYI/Miscellaneous Items

· Need to discuss retreat schedule – Alderman Roach asked that the Appearance Committee be placed on the retreat agenda, under the other business section.  He also asked that a congratulatory letter be sent to the Village of Woodsong for their receipt of the first annual Stewardship Development award.

· Update on Fire Chief selection process – no discussion held

· Request for approval of Town assets to be categorized as surplus, advertised and sold by sealed bid – this was handled earlier in the meeting.

11. Review Draft Agenda for March 7, 2006 Regular Board Meeting – no comments were made.

12. Adjourn – A motion was made by Buddy Kelly seconded by John Kinlaw to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________________________________

Sandy Hewett, CMC                                                 Date

